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Meeting will begin at 2:00p.m.

To View Live Meeting, Please Click Here

NEW - PUBLIC COMMENTS ACCEPTED: Register Here to Speak during the Live Meeting on Alcohol License
and Zoning Hearing Agenda Items

June 11, 2020 City Council Meeting

SAVANNAH CITY GOVERNMENT

SUMMARY/FINAL MINUTES
CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING
JUNE 11, 2020 — 2:00 p.m.

Due to the Coronavirus Pandemic, the regular meeting of the City Council
was held at 2:11 p.m., via Zoom video communications. Mayor Johnson
requested Alderwoman Kesha Gibson-Carter to introduce Dr. George Lee,
Pastor of St. John Baptist Church — The Mighty Fortress to offer the
invocation.

PRESENT: Mayor Van R. Johnson, II, Presiding
Alderwoman Kesha Gibson-Carter, At-Large, Post 1, Chairman
Alderwoman Alicia Miller Blakely, At-Large, Post 2
Alderwoman Bernetta B. Lanier, District 1
Alderman Detric Leggett, District 2
Alderwoman Linda Wilder-Bryan, District 3
Alderman Nick Palumbo, District 4, Vice-Chairman
Alderwoman Dr. Estella Edwards Shabazz, District 5, Mayor
Pro-Tem
Alderman Kurtis Purtee, District 6

OTHERS PRESENT:
City Manager Pat Monahan
Interim Chief Operating Officer Brett Bell
Planning & Urban Design Director Bridget Lidy
City Attorney Bates Lovett
Clerk of Council Mark Massey

Date: Jun 11 2020 (2:00p.m.)
APPROVAL OF AGENDA
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1. Adoption of the Regular Meeting Agenda for June 11, 2020

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve the agenda as amended
to add Item #4.1, Proclamation declaring June 15th - 19th National Waste
and Recycling Workers Week, Alderman Palumbo seconded. The motion
passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
2. Approval of Minutes for the Work Session and City Manager's Briefing held on May 28, 2020 at 4:00 p.m.

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #2 & #3, Alderman
Purtee seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

3. Approval of Minutes for the Regular Meeting held on May 28, 2020 at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #2 & #3, Alderman
Purtee seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

PRESENTATIONS
4. Declaration of June 2020 as LGBTQ+ Pride Month in Savannah, Georgia

PRESENTED by Mayor Johnson and READ into the record by Alderman
Purtee.

ADDED UPON ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

4.1 - Proclamation declaring June 15 through June 19 National Waste and Recycling
Worker's Week.
PRESENTED by Mayor Johnson and READ into the record by

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter.

CONSENT AGENDA - (This section shall include all routine items for which it is anticipated there will be no
debate or requests for public input. Any Alderman can remove consent items for discussion or separate

consideration.)

5. Authorize the City Manager to Execute Contract Modification No.3 for Additional Services for the Eastern Wharf
Dock Repair Project with Myrick Marine in the Amount of $79,378 (Event N0.6767)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve ltems #5 through #8,
Alderman Purtee and Alderman Palumbo seconded. The motion passed

unanimously.

6. Authorize the City Manager to Execute an Annual Contract for Promotional Testing and Assessment Services
for Police with Morris & McDaniel, Inc. in the Amount of $69,375 (Event N0.7665)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #5 through #8,
Alderman Purtee and Alderman Palumbo seconded. The motion passed

unanimously.
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7. Authorize the City Manager to Execute an Annual Contract to Lease a License Plate Reader Camera System
with Flock Group, Inc. in the Amount of $32,000 (Event No.7713)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve ltems #5 through #8,
Alderman Purtee and Alderman Palumbo seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

8. Authorize the City Manager to Procure Water Quality Testing Equipment form Perkins and Elmer in the Amount
of $48,636.34 (Event No. 7874)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #5 through #8,
Alderman Purtee and Alderman Palumbo seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

PURCHASING ITEMS

9. Authorize the City Manager to Execute an Annual Contract for Trash Compactors with Stribling Systems, Inc.
for up to $141,000 (Event N0.7683)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #9 through #11,
Alderwoman Lanier and Alderman Purtee seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

10. Authorize the City Manager to Procure a Replacement Ladder Truck for the Savannah Fire Department from
Spartan Motor's, Inc. in the Amount of $1,590,798 (Event No. 7876)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve ltems #9 through #11,
Alderwoman Lanier and Alderman Purtee seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

11. Authorize the City Manager to Procure a Replacement Wheel Loader from Yancey Brothers Caterpillar in the
Amount of $106,380 (Event No.7877)

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #9 through #11,
Alderwoman Lanier and Alderman Purtee seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

SAVANNAH AIRPORT COMMISSION

12. Approval to Procure 2020 Budgeted Janitorial Supplies from Southeastern Paper Group, The Home Depot,
Interboro Packaging Corporation, The Haskins Company Inc., and Imperial Dade Paper in the Amount Not to
Exceed $175,000

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #12 & #13,
Alderwoman Lanier seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

13. Approval to Execute a Three-Year Contract for Software Installation with GCR, Inc., in the amount of $382,163

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Items #12 & #13,
Alderwoman Lanier seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
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ALCOHOL LICENSE HEARINGS

14. Approval of a Class E (Wine) (By the Package) Alcohol License to Deika Patel of J & J Foodmart at 848 Staley
Avenue (Aldermanic District 5) CONTINUED TO JUNE 25, 2020

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to continue/postpone ltem #14 to
June 25, 2020 Meeting, Alderwoman Lanier seconded. The motion
passed unanimously.

ZONING HEARINGS

15. Approval to Zone Two Parcels with an Aggregate of 1,036.69 Acres Located on Southwest Bypass (Veteran's
Parkway) in the Vicinity of Old Burkhalter Road (Rockingham Farms), Petitioner Bridget Lidy on Behalf of The
Mayor and Aldermen, Aldermanic District 5, File No. 19-0006681-ZA
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Mayor Johnson opened the hearing.

Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked for Item #15 to be pulled from the
Agenda, Mayor Johnson indicated Item #15 was for hearing purposes
and would proceed with the hearing.

Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked Mayor Johnson to recuse himself from
discussion and voting on Item #15 due to campaign contributions from
Jerry and Jack Wardlow. Mayor Johnson declined.

PRESENTED by Bridget Lidy, Director of Urban Planning and Design.

Speakers:
-Ms. Ardis Wood - (joined meeting later) she is concerned with having

more trees along the Parkways and asked for the definition of a
Parkway (is it an ingress & egress?).

-Mr. Chat Howard - His property backs up to Rockingham Farms (343
Burkhalter Road). He is concerned with receiving tax notices when the
project is completed and he is concerned about whether this is the
correct zoning for the property. He requested Council to delay a vote
on the property until the property address is corrected.

-City Manager Monahan stated they could delete the reference to the
property address.

-Mayor Johnson recommended postponing this item until the property
address is investigated and corrected. He asked Mr. Bell to look at the
situation during the meeting and get back to Council with a resolution
to the problem before the meeting has ended.

-City Manager Monahan confirmed that Mr. Howard's address as 343-A
Burkhalter Road, while the property in question for Rockingham Farms
Is 343 Burkhalter Road. He also noted that the description for the
property is 1,036.69 acres and would not be confused with Mr.
Howard's property. Mr. Monahan informed Mr. Howard that the county
zoning is not changing.

-Alderman Palumbo spoke on behalf of Ms. Wood. He asked Ms. Lidy
if there would be any signage erected along Veterans Parkway and
Truman Parkway with trees being lost. Ms. Wood also requested the
definition of a Parkway.

-City Manager Monahan commented that there will be no billboards
along Veterans and Truman Parkway and to his knowledge, there is no
definition of a Parkway.
-Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked Mr. Howard if any staff has contacted
him in referenced to the project. Mr. Howard answered, no.

Page 5 of 13



-Mayor Johnson expressed concern that no staff member contacted Mr.
Howard. He asked the City Manager to postpone this item until all
concerned property owners are contacted.
-City Manager Monahan and Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz reported that
the property is in the unincorporated area of Chatham County.
-Mr. Monahan recommended that Item #15 be a First Reading only, and
city staff will contact concerned property owners before the second
reading.
Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to close the hearing for Item #15,
Alderwoman Lanier seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
City Manager Monahan announced that twenty letters were sent to
residents in the surrounding Rockingham Farms area, with six letters
going to residents on Burkhalter Road. When letters are sent, they are
only sent to those residents within three hundred feet of the project. The
City Manager will instruct staff to send notification letters to all residents
along Burkhalter Road, prior to the second reading of the Ordinance.

16. Approval to Amend the Zoning Map to Rezone 7 Southern Oaks Drive and 121 Southern Boulevard from
Community Business (B-C) to Light Industrial (I-L), Petition of Harold Yellin on behalf of Skidaway Cattle and
Land, LLC — Owner Alton Brown, Aldermanic District #1, File No. 20-001964

Mayor Johnson opened the hearing.

PRESENTED by Marcus Lotson, MPC.

There were no public speakers.

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to close the hearing for Item #16,
Alderwoman Lanier seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

17. Approval to Amend the Zoning Map to Rezone 14.82 Acres Located at Jimmy Deloach and Crossroads
Parkway (PIN 20980 04011) from Heavy Industrial (I-H) to Community Business (B-C), Petition of Travis Burke on
behalf of Kansa Travel Centers, LLC, Aldermanic District 1, File No. 20-001475

Mayor Johnson opened the hearing.

PRESENTED by Marcus Lotson, MPC.

Public Speaker:

Matthew Emmer - opposed. He is concerned with added heavy truck
traffic on this interchange.

Alderwoman Lanier asked Mr. Lotson what is the closest residential area
to the property, and if there were any plans for future growth in the area.
Alderwoman Lanier moved to close the hearing for Item #17, Alderwoman
Miller Blakely seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

18. Approval to Amend the Zoning Map to Rezone Properties along Feeley Avenue, Stephens Avenue and
Heyward Avenue from I-L (Light Industrial) to I-H (Heavy Industrial), Petitioner Bridget Lidy on Behalf of The
Mayor and Aldermen, Aldermanic District 1, File No. 20-001785-ZA
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Mayor Johnson opened the hearing.

PRESENTED by Bridget Lidy, Director of Planning and Urban Design.

Public Speaker:
-Gary Wiggin (Petitioner) - supports. He described the property and the
reason for the zoning change. He advised Council that when the land
swap was finalized with the City of Savannah, his understanding was
the zoning would be heavy industrial.

Alderwoman Lanier asked if there was a potential project in place that
would warrant heavy industrial use.

Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan requested a map of the area before voting.

Ms. Lidy shared the map via screen shot and described the streets
involved.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter asked if Mr. Wiggins would answer the
Alderwoman's question, if there is a potential project in place that would
warrant heavy industrial use. Mr. Wiggins answered, there are a couple
potential projects after the zoning is approved.

Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan questioned if MPC reviewed this particular land
swap and did they give approval.

Mayor Johnson and City Manager Monahan explained that Georgia Law
does not require MPC to be involved in a land swap if there are no zoning
change.

Ms. Lidy informed Council that the zoning of light industrial was a staff
error.

Alderwoman Lanier moved to close the hearing for Item #18, Alderwoman
Gibson-Carter seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

19. Approval to Amend Sections 8-3351 General Development Standards, 8-3353 Definitions—Multi Family
Residential, and 8-3353 Definitions—Stacked Townhouse of the Zoning Ordinance for the Eastern Wharf Planned
Development, Petition of Harold Yellin on behalf of PMC SRL, LLC, Aldermanic District 1, File No. 20-001996
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Mayor Johnson opened the hearing.

PRESENTED by Marcus Lotson, MPC.

Public Speakers:
-Attorney Harold Yellin & Patrick Malloy - described the stacked units
are opening from a hallway rather than an outside entry. They further
explained the project beginning in 2017 and the various adjustments
and amendments that came before Council. All buildings surrounding
this area are a part of the planned unit development (PUD) according
to height.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter asked if any of the units will be affordable

(lower income) housing. Mr. Yellin described the units as single family,

market rate.

Alderman Palumbo asked for the definition of stacked townhouses and

where the parking will be assigned. He asked for the necessity of going

from a sixty foot to eighty foot building. Mr. Lotson described each unit

as one floor with underground parking. Attorney Yellin described the

heights as varying from one building to the next for skyline preservation.

Alderman Leggett asked about the height requirements. With the existing

height, the character of the Savannah skyline will be effected negatively.

Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked if any of this area is considered an

'‘Opportunity Zone', and should it include some type of affordable housing.

Alderwoman Lanier recommended incentives in the project.

Mayor Johnson recommended giving the owners an opportunity to give a

presentation to the Council.

Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan asked for more affordable housing. This

project needs to be revisited by this Council with a presentation before

moving forward.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter asked the City Manager if any bonds were

iIssued for this project and if any community benefits were attached to the

project. She asked if the City currently has projects being developed and

receiving subsidies through the Opportunity Zone. Going forward,

she requested the City Manager to evaluate how many projects are being

developed and how many companies/developers are receiving Federal

Tax Credits within the parameters of the Opportunity Zones.

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz spoke on the previous

adjustments/amendments to the Eastern Wharf Project and her

dissatisfaction with the project, including a thirty-three million dollar bond

issue for the parking garage under the Council's goal of economic

development and poverty.

Mayor Johnson suggested closing the hearing and moving this project to

the first item on Council's next work session to view the complete
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presentation and drawings for the project.
Alderwoman Lanier moved to close the hearing for Item #19, Mayor Pro-
Tem Dr. Shabazz seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

20. WITHDRAWN: Approval to Amend Sec. 8.9 Wireless Communications Facilities and Sec. 13.3 Defined
Terms, Wireless Communications Facilities of the Zoning Ordinance (File No. 20-002192-ZA)

Item #20 was WITHDRAWN as requested by the City Manager and staff.

ORDINANCES - FIRST AND SECOND READING

21. Approval to Zone Two Parcels with an Aggregate of 1,036.69 Acres Located on Southwest Bypass (Veteran's
Parkway) in the Vicinity of Old Burkhalter Road (Rockingham Farms), Petitioner Bridget Lidy on Behalf of The
Mayor and Aldermen, Aldermanic District 5, File No. 19-0006681-ZA

Mayor Johnson announced Item #21 will be heard for First Reading only.
ITEM #21 HEARD, FIRST READING only.

22. Approval to Amend the Zoning Map to Rezone 7 Southern Oaks Drive and 121 Southern Boulevard from
Community Business (B-C) to Light Industrial (I-L), Petition of Harold Yellin on behalf of Skidaway Cattle and
Land, LLC — Owner Alton Brown, Aldermanic District #1, File No. 20-001964

After the first reading was considered the second and a request that an
ordinance be placed and passed upon its adoption, Alderwoman Lanier
moved to approve Iltem #22, Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz and

Alderwoman Miller Blakely seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

23. Approval to Amend the Zoning Map to Rezone 14.82 Acres Located at Jimmy Deloach and Crossroads
Parkway (PIN 20980 04011) from Heavy Industrial (I-H) to Community Business (B-C), Petition of Travis Burke on
behalf of Kansa Travel Centers, LLC, Aldermanic District 1, File No. 20-001475

After the first reading was considered the second and a request that an
ordinance be placed and passed upon its adoption, Alderwoman Lanier
moved to approve Iltem #23, Alderwoman Gibson-Carter seconded. The
motion passed unanimously.

24. Approval to Amend the Zoning Map to Rezone Properties along Feeley Avenue, Stephens Avenue and
Heyward Avenue from I-L (Light Industrial) to I-H (Heavy Industrial), Petitioner Bridget Lidy on Behalf of The
Mayor and Aldermen, Aldermanic District 1, File No. 20-001785-ZA

After the first reading was considered the second and a request that an
ordinance be placed and passed upon its adoption, Alderwoman Lanier
moved to approve Item #24, Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz seconded. The
motion passed 7-2-0. Alderwoman Gibson-Carter and Alderwoman Miller
Blakely voted no.

25. Approval to Amend Sections 8-3351 General Development Standards, 8-3353 Definitions—Multi Family
Residential, and 8-3353 Definitions—Stacked Townhouse of the Zoning Ordinance for the Eastern Wharf Planned
Development, Petition of Harold Yellin on behalf of PMC SRL, LLC, Aldermanic District 1, File No. 20-001996

Page 9 of 13


223_5282.pdf
223_5282.pdf
223_5255.pdf
223_5255.pdf
223_5255.pdf
223_5263.pdf
223_5263.pdf
223_5263.pdf
223_5265.pdf
223_5265.pdf
223_5265.pdf
223_5267.pdf
223_5267.pdf
223_5267.pdf
223_5287.pdf
223_5287.pdf
223_5287.pdf

Alderwoman Lanier moved to POSTPONE Item #25 INDEFINITELY to
allow the Petitioner to make a presentation to City Council at the June 25,
2020 Work Session, Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz seconded. The motion
passed unanimously.

26. Approval to Incorporate the Small Wireless Facilities and Antennas Ordinance

After the first reading was considered the second and a request that an
ordinance be placed and passed upon its adoption, Alderwoman Wilder-
Bryan moved to approve Item #26, Mayor Pro-Tem Dr.

Shabazz seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

27. Approval of an Ordinance to Repeal the Preservation Fee

Clerk of Council Mark Massey received one comment from the public for
Item #27, which he provided to the Mayor, Aldermen, and staff.

After the first reading was considered the second and a request that an
ordinance be placed and passed upon its adoption, Mayor Pro-Tem Dr.
Shabazz moved to approve ltem #27, Alderman Purtee seconded. The
motion passed unanimously.

RESOLUTIONS

28. Adoption of a Resolution Approving the Expansion of the 90-day Pilot Open Container Zone in a Specific Area
of the Victorian Neighborhood District

Clerk of Council Mark Massey received several comments from the public
for Item #28, which he provided to the Mayor, Aldermen, and staff.
Alderman Leggett suggested holding Item #28 due to misinformation.
Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked what is the specific area of the Victorian
Neighborhood District and does it extend all the way down to Victory
Drive. Mayor Johnson identified the specific area for Alderwoman Miller
Blakely.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter recommended additional research of the
area, due to the college student presence in that area.

Mayor Johnson discussed a bar card program with a bystander program
and identification that was repealed by the previous Council. He agrees
with Alderwoman Gibson-Carter to establish a similar program.

City Manager Monahan agreed to move forward with Alderwoman
Gibson-Carter's recommendation in establishing a bar card program and
the training that goes along with that program.

Item #28, HELD/CONTINUED as announced by Mayor Johnson.

29. Approval of a Resolution Reguesting the Georgia General Assembly Adopt Local Legislation to Adopt the
Hotel/Motel Excise Tax Under O.C.G.A. 48-13-51(b)
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Mayor Johnson gave a brief outline of local legislation to adopt the
hotel/motel excise tax, the City Council's recent discussions pertaining to
the legislation, and the Council's responsibility going forward to present
the local legislation to the General Assembly.

Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked if adopted, will it include the Water
Works Building.

Mayor Johnson recommended the legislation specify the projects. Mr.
Bell was asked if the Water Works Building could be included as a
specific project.

City Manager Monahan will prepare a Resolution that will reflect the
specific projects (including the Water Works Building) and a quarter page
legal advertisement will be published identifying the specific projects
included in the legislation.

Mayor Johnson indicated, this is only an estimate. All designations of
funds will depend on the final cost of the Tide-To-Town and the Water
Works Building.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter recommended that Council approve the
Resolution as written and adjust the numbers after approval.

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz stated that Council should not have to ask
Visit Savannah permission to receive any hotel/motel tax monies for
projects, or for other 501(c)(6) organizations to be involved.
Alderwoman Lanier wanted to clarify with the City Manager, that the
14.7% will not be earmarked/allocated to separate projects at today's
meeting.

Alderman Palumbo asked that the City Manager read into the record the
percentages.

City Manager Monahan identified the following percentages for the
Resolution: 37.5% to the City of Savannah's unrestricted General Fund;
33.8% for destination marketing organization; 14% for the Savannah
Convention Center; and 14.7% for tourism product development.

a. Alderman Palumbo moved to approve ltem #29, Alderwoman Wilder-
Bryan seconded. The motion was not voted on.

b. A substitute motion was made by Alderwoman Gibson-Carter to
approve ltem #29 as written, without specific project percentages, Mayor
Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz seconded. The motion was not voted on.

City Manager Monahan reported that the percentages as read or
readjusted by Council is required by law and will need to be identified in
the Resolution, but not the individual designations.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter rejected the project list percentages, stating
the precentages as presented by Mr. Bell added the tourism product
development that was created by the City's administration. That item was
not originially part of the legislation. She asked if there were perameters
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within the 14.7% for the Africain American Chamber, the Hispanic
Chamber, DBE's and women/minority owned businesses. Mayor
Johnson and City Manager Monahan answered no, their percentages will
be taken from the 33.8% for destination marketing organization, provided
they are a 501(c)6 organization.

It was explained that the 14.7% goes to the City of Savannah for Council
to decide the distribution to any 501(c)(6) organizations.

Alderwoman Miller Blakely asked if the Savannah Chamber or Visit
Savannah will receive any of the hotel/motel tax money. Mayor Johnson
and the City Manager explained the Chamber is not a 501(c)6 and
therefore would not receive any of the money but Visit Savannah would.
She wants to make sure other organizations will be able to receive some
of the allocation of funds.

Mayor Johnson read the motion: approval of a Resolution requesting the
Georgia General Assembly adopt Local Legislation to adopt the
Hotel/Motel Excise Tax Under O.C.G.A. 48-13-51(b) with distributions as
follows; for the City of Savannah General Fund , for destination marketing
organizations; for the Savannah Convention Center; and for tourism
product development.

c. Alderman Palumbo moved to approve Item #29 as amended, under
O.C.G.A. 48-13-51(b), Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan and Alderman Leggett
seconded. The motion passed, 8-1-0. Alderwoman Gibson-Carter voted
no.

30. Approval of a Resolution Confirming the Mayor's May 31, 2020 Declaration of Local Emergency

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz moved to approve Item #30, Alderwoman
Lanier seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

MISCELLANEOUS

31. Approval of Supplemental Budget Adjustments to the Capital Improvement Fund

Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan moved to approve Item #31, Alderman Purtee
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
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Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan thanked the City Manager and staff for the
completed financial audit report.

Mayor Pro-Tem Dr. Shabazz shared that she communicated with Senator
Lester Jackson and received a letter from Georgia Public Service
Commissioner Jason Shaw on the extension to July 15th on disconnections
which she read in part, in the record.

Alderwoman Miller Blakely reported that individuals between the ages of 16-
24 can apply for employment with Dr. Zenobia Williams, (912) 644-0476. She
congratulated all the elected officials that won on Tuesday, June

9th. Woodhouse Apartments is in need of household items, any donations
will be picked up, if you send the address to the City Manager.

Alderwoman Gibson-Carter responded to dozens of email messages in
relations to allocation of City funds and she wants to develop a resolution in
that regard.

Alderwoman Wilder-Bryan and State Representative Carl Gilliard will feed the
hungry at the PARC on June 20th from 12:00 noon until all the food is gone.
Mayor Johnson announced the passing of Edward Lamar Ellis, Pastor
Emeritus of First Bryan Baptist Church. He reported the election problems
experienced on Tuesday, June 9th and he stated that he hopes the problems
will be worked out before November. He shared that Sharonte Turner,
Mayor's Assistant, celebrated her birthday this week.

Hearing no further business, Mayor Johnson adjourned the meeting at 5:26
p.m.

The audio recording of the Council Meeting can be found by copying and

inserting the below link in your url:
https://savannahqgovtv.viebit.com/player.php?hash=1hjgeW9a0q2z

Mark Massey, Clerk of Council
Date Minutes Approved: June 25, 2020
Initials: mm
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